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Lead agencies may include 15 hardcopies of this document when submitting electronic copies of Environmental Impact 
Reports, Negative Declarations, Mitigated Negative Declarations, or Notices of Preparation to the State Clearinghouse 
(SCH). The SCH also accepts other summaries, such as EIR Executive Summaries prepared pursuant to CEQA Guidelines 
Section 15123. Please include one copy of the Notice of Completion Form (NOC) with your submission and attach the 
summary to each electronic copy of the document.

SCH #:

Project Title:

Lead Agency:

Contact Name:

Email: Phone Number:

Project Location:

Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
would reduce or avoid that effect.
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continued

If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.
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	Text Field: 
	Project Title: Wilderness Lodge Road over Dutch Charlie Creek Bridge Replacement Project 
	Lead Agency: Mendocino County Department of Transportation 
	Contact Name: James Linderman, Sr. Environmental Compliance Specialist
	Email: lindermanj@mendocinocounty.org
	Phone Number: 707-234-2819
	Project Location: Wilderness Lodge Road Bridge at Dutch Charlie Creek. Mendocino County
	Project Description: The Project replaces Bridge 10C0073 on Wilderness Lodge Road Bridge over Dutch Charlie Creek.  The existing single-span approximately 40-feet long structure is comprised of two railroad flatcars with a timber deck.  Wilderness Lodge Road is classified as a ‘Local’ road as per the Caltrans Functional Classification System and has Average Daily Traffic (ADT) of approximately 150 vehicles per day, which classifies it as a low volume road (ADT<400).  
The existing bridge, constructed in 1969, is structurally deficient, has a sufficiency rating of 49.6, and is eligible for replacement under the FHWA Bridge Program (HBP) administered by Caltrans.  The roadway approaches to the bridge consist of two 9 to 12-foot lanes with no shoulders.  The existing bridge crosses the creek on a perpendicular alignment.  The existing bridge does not support two lanes of legal loads and is currently weight restricted to a single through lane.  The existing structure provides insufficient freeboard for the 50-year and 100-year flood events.  Construction of a longer bridge span will reduce the channel constriction and will reduce the water surface elevations in and around the new bridge.  The Project does not increase the capacity of Wilderness Lodge Road.  Construction is planned for 2023 or later 
	Project's Effects: The following mitigation measures have been included in the project:
AQ-1
BIO-1, BIO-2, BIO-3, BIO-4, BIO-5
CULT-1, CULT-2
GEO-1
HAZ-1, HAZ-2
NOISE-1
WILD-1
	Areas of Controversy: n/a
	List of Agencies: n/a


